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Thank you for a terrific year!!  We didn't know what was going to happen from day to 
day, but we made it in person!!  Thank you for trusting us with your children and 
allowing us to love them!!  We definitely missed the hugs and their beautiful smiles in 
the classroom.  We look forward to a new year and getting back to as normal as 
possible.   
 
Volunteers 
Thank you to all of our recess helpers:  Mrs. Peters, Mrs. Kromholz, Mrs. Cove, Mrs. 
Lamers, Mrs. Pynenberg, Mrs. Hofacker, and Mrs.VanHandel.  Thank you to Mrs. 
Hofacker for picking up pizza on Friday's and helping to serve it.  Thank you to Mrs. 
Lamers for shopping for the lunch groceries every week.  Thank you to Mr. Brockman 
for helping with lunch and doing dishes.  We couldn't have a lot of volunteers this year, 
but we sure appreciate all of you!!!   
 
Staff leaving 
We want to thank Mrs. Brockman and wish her well as she retires this year.  We have 
loved her meals, especially "Brockman's Burgers"!!   We appreciate all that she and Mr. 
Brockman have done for us!!  We are also saying good-by to Mrs. Kempen as she gets 
ready to have twins early next year.  We thank Mrs. Kempen for the past three 
wonderful years.  The good news is that she is willing to sub next year, so we will still 
see her smiling face around school.   
 
Summer servers 
Students going into 4th and 5th grade will be serving on Friday next school year.  We 
would love for them to be trained this summer and practice on Wednesday or Friday 
Mass with the help of Deacon Jeff.  This would give them practice before the school 
year begins.  If your child is willing to serve this summer, please contact Deacon Jeff 
at ljlhofacker@aol.com or Celia McKee at ne@stedwardmackville.org.   
 
Summer Reading Incentive 
We sent home a summer reading incentive this summer in the final Wednesday 
folder.  Students are asked to read 4-5 times per week.  They will receive a calendar 
and each time they read, they will color the date.  Keep these in a safe place, for 
example tape it to the refrigerator, because they need to turn these in the first week of 
the next school year.  Students who turn in their calendars showing they read will be 
able to participate in a special reward.  Students who do not read over the summer and 
do not turn in the calendar will spend time reading during our special incentive in the 
fall.  
 



Next year staff: 
3k - Mrs. Zajicek 
4k am - Miss Peters/Mrs. Tubbs  
4k afternoon Faith Academy and after care - Miss Brincks 
Kindergarten - Mrs. Lowe 
1st/2nd grade - Mrs. Friesen 
3rd grade - Miss Ploederl am and Miss Peters pm 
4th grade - to be determined 
5th grade - Mrs. Look 
Music - Mrs. Klemp 
Gym - Ms. LeClair 
Library - Mrs. Brincks 
Lunch coordinator - to be determined 
Administrative Assistant - Mrs. Schuh 
 
We wish God's blessings on your family as we end this school year!  Please keep in 
touch over the summer.  I will send out information for next year as soon as I know what 
we are planning to do.  Watch for information on getting together this summer to have 
popsicles on the playground.   
 
Have a wonderful summer!!!   
 
Mrs. Cowart 


